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“Every Child     Every Chance     Every Day” 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 

As you are aware, the school had a full Ofsted Inspection, earlier this term on Tuesday 6th and 

Wednesday 7th June.  

 

I am delighted that I am now able to share the report with you and the outcome of our full 

Section 5 Inspection. Attached to this letter is a copy of the report which can also be found on our 

school website.  
 

We are extremely proud to inform you that the overall judgement is that we are, officially rated as 

a GOOD school in ALL areas.  
 

The summary evaluation of the inspection is as follows:  

  

• Overall effectiveness: Good  
 

• The quality of education: Good  
 

• Behaviour and attitudes: Good  
 

• Personal Development: Good  
 

• Leadership and Management: Good  
 

• Early Years Provision:  Good  

  

The report is immensely positive and reflects the progress we have made as a school since the 

previous inspection in September 2021 under a very challenging inspection framework.   The 

report commented:  

 

The school’s senior leaders have a relentless drive to ensure that pupils have the best 

possible start in life. 
 

The first line of the report also sums up everything we strive for at Thameside:  

 

Pupils are at the heart of this happy and nurturing school. 
  

This is a fantastic achievement for everyone in our school community and is something to be 

hugely proud of. Do take a few minutes to read the report and please contact Jayne Bennion 

(Chair of the LGB), or me, via the office email if you have any questions or feedback.  

  

Thank you for all of your support and kindness – go Team Thameside!!   

 

Best wishes 

 

Laura Youngman  
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